February 12, 2021

Commissioner Gary Hayzlett
PO Box 66
Lakin, KS 67860

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson
Senate Committee on Transportation
Statehouse, Room 345-S

Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Chairman Peterson,

It is my honor to send this letter in support of naming a portion of US 69 Highway in Overland Park as
the Dennis M. Wilson Memorial Highway. Dennis and I served together in the Kansas Legislature
beginning in 1995 and remained friends throughout the balance of his life.

Dennis served in many other capacities of the state and became a well- respected promoter of Kansas. I
think the offices in which he held and the accomplishments during his tenure, demonstrates his
worthiness of this honor. His willingness to listen to the concerns outside of his district and advocate for
the good of the entire state, merits the naming of this section of the highway in honor of him.

In closing I would ask for your utmost consideration of this well-deserved honor for Dennis and his
family.

Sincerely,

Ao tlogsfitic

Gary K. Hayzlett
Kearny County Commissioner



